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April 4, 2002

 

Honorable Debra Bowen, Chair

Senate Energy, Utilities and Communications Committee 

State Capitol, Rm. 4040

Sacramento, CA 95814

 

SUBJECT:   Support for AB 1734 – As Amended 4/2/02

Dear Senator Bowen,

 

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports AB 1734.  Passage of AB 1734 will ensure the continuity of telecommunication services to the deaf and disabled community.

ORA has had a sustained interest in maintaining quality communication services at reasonable cost for the deaf, hearing impaired and speech disabled community.  Joel Tolbert of ORA has served on the Deaf and Disabled Telecommunications Program (DDTP) California Relay Service Advisory Committee for a number of years.  

The bill would amend Sections 270.1 and 278 of the Public Utilities Code, and add Section 2881 to bring the $60 million DDTP programs into compliance with SB 669 by July 1, 2003.
  The bill is an urgency measure and would take effect immediately.

By providing a one-year extension, AB 1734 enables the Commission to contract for current services. ORA looks forward to working with your office in support of this bill and assisting with any amendments which might be necessary to clarify the bill’s intent and to ensure its successful passage.

 

Sincerely,    

 

 

David Morse

Senior Manager

 

 

 Cc: Linda Adams, Governor’s Office

        Honorable Roderick Wright, Chair 

       Assembly Utilities and Commerce Committee

� SB669 transferred over $1.1 billion of Universal Service Funds into the State Treasury in October 2001.
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